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SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING OF JUNE 11, 2025 
 
6.0   TIME SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS 
 

AGENDA ITEM:   
 

6.1   Green Energy Committee: Climate Leader Community Application,  
         2nd Reading and Vote 

 
Supporting Documents: X Enclosed  N/A               Forthcoming 

  
 
               RECOMMENDED ACTION:         Information Only   Discussion/Review 

 
    First Reading X  Second Reading 

 
X 

 

VOTE:   
                          In support of Lincoln seeking Climate Leader Community certification, the Lincoln  
  School  Committee hereby expresses its commitment to eliminating on-site fossil fuel  
  use by  school district buildings and vehicles included in the municipal portfolio by  
  2050, except for where required for life safety operations or educational programming. 
 
 

BACKGROUND:  
 
At the June 5th School Committee meeting, Paul Shorb, Chair of the Green Energy Committee, 
presented information on the Climate Leader Community Application for the Town of Lincoln.  The 
memo from last week’s meeting is enclosed. 
 
At tonight’s meeting, School Committee is asked to vote to support Lincoln’s application to become 
certified as a ”Climate Leader Community”per the language above. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FACILITATOR AND INVITED GUESTS:  



TO:​ ​ Matina Madrick (Chair, Lincoln School Committee) 
FROM: ​ Paul Shorb (Chair, Lincoln Green Energy Committee) 
RE: ​ ​ Requests for action by the School Committee 
DATE: ​ May 30, 2025 
 
To support Lincoln’s application to become certified as a “Climate Leader Community”, 
the Green Energy Committee asks that the School Committee formally approve prior to 
June 30: 

1.​ this Municipal Decarbonization Roadmap (“the Roadmap”); 
2.​ this Zero Emissions First vehicle policy (“ZEV Policy”); and 
3.​ this 2050 decarbonization goal.1 

 
The main reason for Lincoln2 to seek this certification is to become eligible for 
substantial amounts of grant money from the state to help Lincoln gradually eliminate 
on-site combustion of fossil fuels by Lincoln’s municipal facilities and vehicles by 2050. 
Moving in that direction also would be consistent with the resolution adopted at the 2020 
Town Meeting that directed “Town departments, boards, and committees to collaborate 
on and otherwise take expeditious action to adopt and implement appropriate measures 
to reduce the carbon footprint in Lincoln to the extent reasonably possible….” 
 
Approving these three documents will not impose any binding commitments on the 
Lincoln Schools. Instead, these documents state only present plans and intentions; 
Lincoln would remain free to leave the Climate Leader Community program at any time. 
Further, even if Lincoln does not explicitly leave the program and instead simply stops 
keeping up with the targets stated in the Roadmap and ZEV Policy, the only sanction 
would be that the state would eventually remove Lincoln’s certification as a Climate 
Leader, and thus our eligibility for the extra state funding. The Green Energy Committee 
would take the lead in preparing any reports required to the state and other coordination 
duties. In short, there is substantial upside and essentially no downside for the 
Committee to approve these requests. 

2 These same requests are being made to the Select Board and I understand are scheduled to 
be discussed at its June 16 meeting. 

1 In addition, separate from the Climate Leader Community process, I understand that Doherty’s 
Garage would like to apply for Mass CEC funding to support the planned acquisition of some EV 
school buses with USEPA funding, and for that Doherty’s will need some sort of letter confirming 
that it is authorized by the School Committee to do so. I understand that (1) Mike Callender 
(who is with a firm that is helping Doherty’s pull all this together) has already been talking with 
Angela about that and (2) Angela is sorting out how to style that letter, whether it needs a 
School Committee briefing and/or vote, and if so when to schedule that. (The application 
deadline is June 13, so the June 11 Committee meeting would be just in time.) So my 
impression is that you don’t need or expect me to address that issue at the June 5 Committee 
meeting. However, please let me know if you do. 

https://www.mass.gov/doc/climate-leader-communities-program-guidance/download?_gl=1*lzs6xq*_ga*Nzk4NTQwMjQzLjE3MDM3ODMyNDQ.*_ga_MCLPEGW7WM*MTcyMDY2NjkzNC41MC4wLjE3MjA2NjY5MzQuMC4wLjA.&_ga=2.231702879.138003872.1720666929-798540243.1703783244
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1wdkAbKyImEwe1IXWwbRYx2eGsObm6EiP/view?usp=drive_link
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1iqoPa-ndnuI0aG5LBAMsyYPtNeIQJ8tT/edit?usp=sharing&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1BlIg59JAF9yTdexoJOYEFUIqQT820A0d0xieAubs4ps/edit?usp=sharing
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